
 

 
Paroisse de Ste. Marie 
PARISH ASSEMBLY at  

St Marys Parish Hall  
on Friday 30th August 2024 at 7pm. 

 

Minutes of an Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish of St Mary held 
at St Mary’s Parish Hall on Friday 30th August 2024 at 7 pm. 

 
WELCOME 
 
The Connétable, David Johnson, opened the meeting by welcoming all present. The 
notice convening the meeting was taken as read. The meeting was attended by 9 
parishioners who were eligible to vote. 
 
1. Approval of Minutes 
 
The Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 20th June, 2024 had been made available 
at the Parish Hall, on the Parish website and also to parishioners attending the 
Meeting. They were duly approved following a proposition by Mr J Alcock , seconded 
by David Munns. 
 
 
2. Consider Licensing Application – Mr Peter Tarrant 
  
An application for a Third Category (Restaurant) Licence had been made relating to  
the operation of a catering van “The Ugly Oyster” located at The Seaside Cafe at 
Greve de Lecq. Under the provisions of the Licensing Law (Jersey) 1974, parishioners 
were required to consider such applications and to make a recommendation to the 
Licensing Assembly as to whether or not the application should be granted 
 
Mr Tarrant addressed the meeting and gave a brief resumé of his operation at Greve 
de Lecq. The reason for the application was to enable alcoholic drinks to be served to 
diners seated in the alfresco seating area adjacent to his catering van. 
 
The Connétable advised that all the requisite paperwork had been provided and that 
the application appeared to be in order from an administrative perspective. He had 
also interviewed Mr Tarrant. 
 
It was therefore proposed that the Parish should recommend Mr Tarrant’s application 
to the Licensing Assembly for approval. The proposition was put by Mr Jim Drew,  
seconded by Mr Daniel McCann and approved by the Assembly. 
 
The Connétable advised that Mr Tarrant’s original intention had been for the 
application to be made in the name of La Crete Seafood Ltd, of which Mr Tarrant was 
a director. In an exchange of correspondence with the licensing administrators and 
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with the agreement of the Bailiff’s Chambers, it had been agreed that the application 
could be presented to the Licensing Assembly in the name of La Crete Seafood Ltd. 
This would be subject to the Parish putting out a notice to that effect, to give  
parishioners the opportunity to object prior to the Licensing Assembly. Any such 
objection should be raised with the Parish and the Judicial Greffe by 20th September, 
2024. 
 
The Connétable advised Mr Tarrant to appear before the Licensing Assembly in the 
Royal Court at 10am Thursday 26th September 2024. 
  
 
The Connétable declared the meeting closed at 7.15p.m 
 
 

 
 
David Johnson  
Connétable      …………………………..…………..2024          


